
1200 New Jersey Avenue SE 
Washington, DC 20590

September 28, 2012

Ms. Carmen Benavides
Director, Product Investigations
General Motors LLC
3001 Van Dyke - Mail Code 480-210-2V1 
Warren, MI 48090-9055

 NVS-215JN
12V-459

Subject: Fuel Pump Module May Crack

Dear Ms. Benavides: 

This letter serves to acknowledge General Motors LLC's notification to the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
(NHTSA) of a safety recall which will be conducted pursuant to Federal law for the product(s) listed below. Please review the 
following information to ensure that it conforms to your records as this information is being made available to the public. If the 
information does not agree with your records, please contact us immediately to discuss your concerns.

Makes/Models/Model Years: 
CHEVROLET/COBALT/2007-2009 
CHEVROLET/EQUINOX/2007 
PONTIAC/G5/2007-2009 
PONTIAC/TORRENT/2007 
SATURN/ION/2007 

Mfr's Report Date: September 18, 2012

NHTSA Campaign Number: 12V-459

Components: 
FUEL SYSTEM, GASOLINE:DELIVERY:FUEL PUMP 

Potential Number of Units Affected: 40,859

Problem Description:
General Motors (GM) is recalling certain model year 2007 Chevrolet Equinox and Pontiac Torrent vehicles originally sold or 
currently registered in Arizona, California, Nevada, and Texas; model year 2007 Chevrolet Cobalt, Pontiac G5, and Saturn ION 
vehicles originally sold, or currently registered in, Arizona, California, Florida, Nevada, or Texas; model year 2008 Chevrolet Cobalt 
and Pontiac G5 vehicles originally sold, or currently registered in, Arizona; and modely year 2009 Chevrolet Cobalt and Pontiac G5 
vehicles originally sold, or currently registered in, Arkansas, Arizona, California, Nevada, Oklahoma, or Texas.  Some of these 
vehicles have a condition in which the plastic supply or return port on the fuel pump module may crack, which could cause a fuel 
leak.

Consequence:
Fuel leakage in the presence of an ignition source may result in a fire.

Remedy:
GM will notify owners, and dealers will replace the fuel pump module, free of charge.  The manufacturer has not provided a notification 
schedule.  Owners may contact General Motors at 1-800-521-7300.



Notes:
GM's campaign number is 12190.  This recall is an expansion of recall 09V-419.  Owners may also contact the National Highway 
Traffic Safety Administration's Vehicle Safety Hotline at 1-888-327-4236 (TTY: 1-800-424-9153), or go to www.safercar.gov.

We have received your proposed owner notification letter and it is currently under review.  You will be notified of any changes or 
concerns once our review is complete. 
 
Please be reminded of the following requirements:  
 
As stated in Part 573.7, submission of the first of six consecutive quarterly status reports is required within one month after the close 
of the calendar quarter in which notification to purchasers occurs.  Therefore, the first quarterly report will be due on, or before, 30 
days after the close of the calendar quarter. 

Your contact for this recall will be Joshua Neff who may be reached by phone at 202-366-0698, or by email at joshua.neff@dot.gov 
or through the office email at rmd.odi@dot.gov. We look forward to working with you.
 
 
Sincerely,

Jennifer Timian 
Chief, Recall Management Division 
Office of Defects Investigations 
Enforcement


